MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 

17 JULY 2006
    Cllr K Armstrong (Town Mayor)
   
* Cllr Mrs J Richardson 
*  Cllr K Barnes




* Cllr Mrs N Symonds
*  Cllr A Burlton  




* Cllr R Taylor
*  Cllr P Demonti



  
   Cllr K Warnell
*  Cllr R Gilbert




   Cllr Mrs C White
*  Cllr P Gray




   Cllr G White
*  Cllr Mrs D Hollebon (Deputy Town Mayor)
* Cllr M Wood
    Cllr D Peek





* Cllr Miss C Woodman
*  Cllr L Pinnell




* Cllr J Wyllie
*
denotes present

In the absence of the Town Mayor, Cllr Mrs Hollebon, Deputy Town Mayor, took the Chair

	135.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	

	
	Apologies were received from Cllr Armstrong, Cllr Peek and Cllr Warnell.

	
	

	136.
	DECLARATION OF INTEREST

	
	

	
	None.

	
	
	
	

	137.
	REPRESENTATION TO THE COUNCIL BY [Name]

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	138.
	MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 
19 JUNE  2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Town Council meeting held on 
19 June 2006 be received as a correct record of the proceedings and be signed by the Deputy Town Mayor

	
	

	139.
	COMMUNICATIONS

	
	

	
	i)  Queen Elizabeth II – 80th Birthday 

	
	Letter received from Buckingham Palace thanking the Town Council for the message of good wishes sent to Her Majesty the Queen on the occasion of her 80th Birthday.

	
	


	
	ii)  Hertfordshire Police Authority

	
	Letter received from Ian Laidlaw-Dickson, Chairman of the Police Authority, confirming that the Home Secretary did not intend to proceed with the enforced merger of Bedfordshire, Essex and Hertfordshire Police forces.

	
	

	
	iii)  Bishop’s Stortford Town Twinning Association

	
	A letter had been received from Graham Savage, Chairman of the Association, seeking the Town Council’s suggested proposals for the permanent storage of the Association’s past records and artefacts, which had been presented to the Association over a number of years.  These articles were currently stored in a member’s house.  A suggestion was made that, as the artefacts, etc, were of historical significance, they should be housed at the Rhodes Museum.  However, Cllr Mrs Richardson stated that, whilst it might be possible to have a limited display for periods during the year, it was not possible to permanently store such material due to lack of space and Museum policy.  A further suggestion was made that the storage facility at the new Cemetery garage could be utilised once the District Council had indicated its desired requirements.

Members agreed that a letter be forwarded to Mr Savage acknowledging receipt of his letter and advising him that the matter would be the subject of further discussion following enquiries being made as to suitable locations.

	
	

	140.
	QUESTIONS ASKED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER 24

	
	

	
	The following communication had been received from Cllr Barnes to which the Deputy Mayor duly responded.

	
	

	
	i)   Q
	Can the Town Mayor advise of the dress code for members under Standing Orders?

	
	
	

	
	      A
	Standing Orders do not refer to dress code.

	
	
	

	
	ii)  Q
	Would he not agree that the accepted written code of dress for male Councillors would be smart suit or blazer with tie at full Council meetings and that a less formal attire would be acceptable at Committee meetings?

	
	
	

	
	     A
	Yes.


	
	
	

	
	iii) Q
	Would he consider it inappropriate for a person chairing a Committee meeting to comment on the attire of members attending that meeting on a hot June evening without a tie and in my case wearing what I considered to be smart knee length shorts and to refer to a non existent dress code both before and during the meeting?

	
	
	

	
	      A         
	It would be at the discretion of the Chairman to comment thereon.

	
	

	
	Under Standing Orders the questions were answered without discussion.

	
	

	141.
	BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	142.
	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	
	

	
	i)  Finance and General Purposes Committee                               26 June 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	ii)  Planning and Environment Committee                                       3 July 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the decision of the Planning and Environment Committee in respect of the following applications be referred back to the next meeting of the Planning and Environment Committee and that the Clerk seek an extension to the consultation period:-

	
	

	
	3/06/0986/FP/MHT – New footpath/cycleway across amenity land - Thorley

	
	3/06/1079/FP/SCD –  Division of existing house to form additional dwelling – 

                                    176 South Street

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	143.
	WORKING PARTIES

	
	

	
	Town Plan Working Party                                                               10 July 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	144.
	YOUTH COUNCIL

	
	

	
	Minutes of the meeting held on 6 July 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	145.
	FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

	
	
	

	
	i) Accounts paid up to 30/06/06

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the accounts in the sum of £42,554.77 be duly authorised for payment

	
	
	

	
	ii)  Budget Statement up to 30/06/06

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the contents of the statement be received 

	
	

	146.
	CONCEPTS FOR NARROW BOAT MOORINGS ON THE RIVER STORT

	
	

	
	The Clerk referred to a meeting which had been held on 11 July 2006 with representatives of East Herts Council, British Waterways and a number of members of the Town Council.  The purpose of the meeting had been to look at the various options which had been discussed by the Town Council and to ascertain the practicality of such proposals.  

	
	

	
	Members would recall that, of the proposals considered by the Town Council, there had been a suggestion that land in the ownership of the District Council could be utilised in order to minimise the amount of land-take on Sworders Field.  This would safeguard the usage of the Field for the Carnival, Circuses, Fun Fairs, etc.  Having had the benefit of viewing the areas of East Herts Council’s land and being in receipt of the professional advice of the District Council’s Arboriculturist, it was apparent to the members present at the meeting that no development could take place on the District Council’s land because of the detrimental effect that such development would have on the well established trees.  
In discussions which had ensued at the meeting, members minds had been concentrated on the play area which those present had felt would be a suitable area for locating the winding area and moorings.  For the benefit of members at this evening’s meeting,  Cllr Pinnell had produced two proposals for consideration (see attached proposals 7 and 8).  Proposal 7 showed a reduced play area and proposal 8 showed the play area relocated to the area currently occupied by the tennis courts.  It had been suggested at the site meeting that the District Council would not be adverse to relocating the tennis courts to Grange Paddock.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	In principal, members were supportive of the new proposals as set out in the attached revised scheme.  However, they sought an assurance that there would be vehicular access to the site and that the tennis courts would be relocated to Grange Paddock.

	
	

	147.
	CARNIVAL 2006 – (UP-DATE)

	
	

	
	Cllr Wyllie wished it placed on record his gratitude to all those people who had been involved with the Carnival and he gave a special thank you to the Town Centre Management and staff.  Cllr Wyllie felt that it was the best Carnival that had been staged since its inception.  There had been one or two minor criticisms and an accident to a child had occurred which could result in an insurance claim.

	
	

	
	Cllr Wyllie stated that if it was decided to stage a Carnival for 2007, there would need to be an early decision on booking arena events and members would also need to give serious consideration to making adequate budgetary provision.  In view of the success of the Carnival, there would be a need to create a stand-alone website and this matter was being pursued. 

	
	

	148.
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

	
	
	

	
	None.
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